
Cemetery Trustee Minutes July 2015 

Meeting was held on Thursday the 9th at the DPW Facility on Lockehaven Road at 6 P.M. 

Attending were; Mary Quintana Chairperson, Richard Henderson and Gordon Clough, Trustees. 

And Sexton, William Shoemaker. Also Donna Goodwin. 

Donna Goodwin made a request that her deceased mother’s remains be placed in Lot # 196 b in 

Lakeview Cemetery which is listed for Austin Farewell Jr.  No deed can be fund for this lot and no record 

of payment of lot cost can be found. Trustee Clough made a motion that any fee for lot cost be waived 

and was seconded by Henderson and approved by Mary Quintana. The cost of burial will remain. 

Sexton Shoemaker reported that the damaged and missing steel pins in the Granite Fence Posts had 

been repaired or replaced and the connecting rails had been secured. This work was accomplished by 

Jason Darling, the Sexton’s assistant. 

In regards to the stone work at Lockehaven Cemetery: Work has been completed and approved by 

Sexton Shoemaker and Jim Taylor. Photographs of the completed work are available through the 

courtesy of Trustee Clough. 

A new cemetery deed form is being prepared by Pontem to meet our specifications. 

The entry from U.S. Route 4 to Lakeview Cemetery has been cut back by Sexton Shoemaker and has 

greatly improved visibility. Trustee Clough complimented Sexton Shoemaker and his crew for a great 

job. 

The meeting was closed at 6:45 P.M. 

Respectively submitted by Richard Henderson, Secretary. 

 

 


